
 

 

Project P-3392 

 

Financials: 

• 380,000 NGN to purchase and ship 670 masks from Hellah Stitches.  

Using poundsterling.com, the exchange rate on June 17, 2020 was 0.0026 USD for 1 

NGN. We purchased the masks for 335,000NGN, or a total of  so we spent a total of 

$871.075 to purchase 670 masks.  

• 45,000 NGN, or $117.010, for shipping from Nigeria to a port in Houston, Texas. 

• $36.915 for the money via electronic methods (Western Union and SendWave). So 

the total amount spent to purchase and ship the masks, including money transfer fees 

was $1,025.00. Copies of the Western Union and SendWave receipts are attached. 

• $30.98 for mailing from Houston to Chicago (Osei David Andrews-Hutchinson’s 

residence). Proof of payment is attached. 

• After subtracting the $200.00 District funds, the club spent $855.00. We gave away 

200 out of 670 masks for this grant project, which equals .298% of the masks we 

purchased, so the club spent $254.79 on the “grant” masks. A copy of our bank 

statements receipt are attached. 

• $100 to purchase individual bottles of hand-sanitizer from a local Rotarian- these 

were given away along with the masks. No receipt to provide- but can get an affidavit 

from the Rotarian upon request. 

• $60 for cookies and candy purchased from local market women. No receipt to 

provide, but have videos and photos of these items being donated along with the 

masks. No receipt to provide- this cannot be produced. 

•  $40 for transportation for me to go to the site. No receipt to provide.  

 

TOTAL spent by RCCSE for project: $254.79 +$100 +$60 + $40 = $454.79  

 

Overall Impact: We are confident that this program had the desired impact, and the project hit 4 

out of 7 areas of focus: Disease prevention and treatment, Water, sanitation and hygiene, 

Maternal and child health and Community economic development. Upon arrival the children had 

no masks, and they were very excited about the event which was made extra-special by the 

giveaway of candies and chocolates that were purchased from a neighborhood vendor. 

Undoubtedly, however was the surprise gift of individual instant polaroid photos taken by Kenye 

SamForay, whose classification is photographer. The event was memorable and impactful and 

we look forward to many more opportunities to partner with our new found partners in Accra. 
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